The Sixty Second Annual Meeting of the Taylor County Baptist Association was called to order by Rev. Drew Underwood on September 15, 2019 at Elkhorn Baptist Church, Campbellsville, Kentucky.

The congregation was led in singing by Greg Ford.

Welcome was extended by Rev. Brian Rafferty and scripture was read and the meeting was opened in prayer.

Motion was made by Brenda Patton to adopt the program as presented with any subsequent changes that may need to be made. Motion was seconded by Dr. James Jones.

There was the election of Officers and Directors for the 2018-2019 Association year given, which is as follows:

Moderator:

James Collison

Assistant Moderator:

John Smith

Clerk:

Brenda Patton

**Assistant Clerk:** 

Paula Smith

Treasurer:

David Gaddie

Assistant Treasurer:

**Dave Walters** 

Russia Ministry:

Dr. Robert Doty

Sunday School/

L. T. Roy and Don Green

Discipleship

Mission Scholarships:

Michael Goodwin

WMU Director:

**Bonnie Langlois** 

This motion comes from the committee and does not need a second. Motion carried.

Appointment for Resolution Committee is Michael Woodrum and Richard Treitz.

Appointment of Time, Place and Preacher Committee is Michael Goodwin, John Smith, Dylan Skaggs, Bob Milby and Jerry Smith.

Motion was made by Dr. James Jones to accept these appointments and seconded by Rev. James Collison.

The Treasuer Report was presented by David Gaddie. David Gaddie moved that the report be adopted as presented, Dr. James Jones seconded the motion. Motion carried.

The Auditors Report was presented by Brian Wise. Motion to accept his report was made by Rev. Gerald Murphy and seconded by Dr. James Jones.

Paula Smith gave the Memorium Report of church members that have passed away since the last Associational Meeting.

The following reports were given:

KBC Mission Board Rev. Jim Collison in absence

of Rev. James Collison

Lighthouse Counseling Dr. Scott Wiggington

Campus Ministry Report handed out in the

absence of Rev. Ed Pavy

Russia Mission Presented by Bro. Bob

Langlois in absence of

Dr. Robert Doty

Sunday School/

Discipleship Report Bro. L. T. Roy

Clark on Mission Trip Scholarships Rev. Michael Goodwin

WMU Report Presented by Connie Wise

in absence of Mrs. Bonnie

Langlois

Budget Committee Rev. Michael Goodwin

Hispanic Ministry Mrs. Twyla Hernandez

Motion was made to accept the reports as presented and motion

seconded. Reports passed.

Rev. Eric Allen, Kentucky Baptist Convention Team Leader of Mission Mobilization.

Benediction with prayer and blessing for the meal was given by Rev. Brian Rafferty, Pastor of Elkhorn Baptist Church.

For the first session there were 53 who signed in with 35 messengers and 13 churches represented.

After our meal, provided by Elkhorn Baptist Church, the second session of the Annual Associational Meeting was called to order, opened with song of praise and scripture from 2 Corinthians 3.

Recognition was made of visitors and new pastors since the last associational meeting. Those being Michael Woodrum at Mt. Roberts, Gerald Murphy at Good Hope and Rev. Dwayne Norman at Campbellsville Baptist.

Roll call of the churches was done with 15 of 23 churches being represented. Motion was made by Brenda Patton to accept those that had registered as messengers. Motion seconded by John Smith.

The Time, Place and Preacher Committee member, Jerry Smith gave the report that the Sixty Third Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday, September 13, 2020, at 4:00 P.M., at Meadowview Baptist Church with Rev. Jimmy York of Mt. Washington to preach the annual Sermon and Michael Woodrum of Mt. Roberts to be the alternate.

Michael Woodrum, presented resolutions from the Resolution Committee Report.

The Director of Mission Report was presented by Bro. Bob Langlois.

Al Hardy made a motion that the Director of Mission Report be approved as presented. Rev. Gerald Murphy seconded the motion.

The Annual Sermon was presented by Rev. Brent Gupton, with the Bible passage being in 2 Timothy 4.

Bro. Bob Langlois introduced the Associational Officers and Directors for the 2019-2020 year.

The meeting was adjourned in prayer by Rev. Drew Underwood.

It has been a privilege for me for a second year to be a part of the KBC Mission Board. Our KBC has made twelve (12) evangelism-equipping opportunities available that are designed to help us understand new culture changes and trends and ways we can be more effective in our local churches. There are four of these events planned to take place in the upcoming months:

- 1. Hispanic Evangelism Conference September 21, 2019
- 2. Bi-Vocational Pastors and Wives' Retreat-Oct. 25th & 26th, 2019
- 3. Crossover November 9, 2019
- 4. One-Day Evangelism Crusade November 10, 2019

Also, we were introduced to "Breaking the Silence", a program to help equip church leaders and families to understand the Opioid crisis we're facing in our land. In 2017 alone, there were 1,565 overdose deaths in our state. Kentucky ranks third in the nation, and the number keeps growing. The Opioid crisis is surely an epidemic that demands the engagement of all our churches.

Lastly, I am glad to tell the churches of Taylor County of the appointment of Dr. Todd Gray as our 29<sup>th</sup> Executive Director/Treasurer for the Kentucky Baptist Convention. It has been my privilege to have worked with Dr. Gray on the evangelism committee for the last two years, and I am proud to announce to you that this is a man who is on fire for Jesus.

I want to thank the Taylor County Baptist Association for allowing me to be your representative for the past two years. It has been an honor and an exciting privilege to serve on the Kentucky Baptist Mission Board, and I am looking forward to my remaining time to serve.

Thanking you, I am

Bro. James W. Collison, Jr.



### **Lighthouse Counseling Center**

at Campbellsville Baptist Church

420 N. Central Avenue, Campbellsville, KY 42718 (270) 465-8115 Ext. 216

"And David shepherded them with integrity of heart; with skillful hands he led them."

Psalm 78:72

Lighthouse Update—August 2018 through July 2019

Lighthouse Counseling Center at Campbellsville Baptist Church begins its 14<sup>th</sup> year of ministry in August 2019. Our goal is to offer the counsel of Heaven on earth to persons who are in need of healing and guidance. It is our belief that for counselors to be most effective, great hearts for Christ and people are foundational, coupled with skills borne of disciplined preparation and training.

C.S. Lewis wrote, "If you think of this world as a place intended simply for our happiness you will find it quite intolerable. Think of it as a place of training and correction and it's not so bad." Beyond symptom reduction, pain relief, and heightened functioning, our belief is that there is more to this Great Adventure than meets the eye. Our goal is to help persons deal with this life in such a way that they are better prepared not just for today but for the Life to Come.

This past year (August 2018-July 2019) was most unusual in that Dr. Wigginton was on sabbatical in Sydney, Australia from February through July 2019 and thus did not provide counseling in the United States in those months. Instead, he taught two master's classes in the counseling department at Morling College, supervised six master's practicum counselors, and worked on a book project. Ms. Brainard picked up a significant portion of the load with Dr. Wigginton's absence such that that their combined counseling load was still 720 hours of counseling to individuals, couples, families, and groups (versus 800 last year). Over one-half of Dr. Wigginton's and about one fourth of Ms. Brainard's sessions were marriage counseling. There were at least 12 different ministry families who were served. During the year, Dr. Wigginton supervised four individuals who are working towards licensure as professional marriage and family therapists (not including Australia). Two were post-Masters and two were completing their master's degree. Currently Dr. Wigginton leads a bi-weekly case conference group with three participating therapists.

Lighthouse Counseling continues to receive referrals from a variety of individuals, churches, and organizations in our community. Presenting concerns are quite diverse, including: depression, anxiety, life management, substance abuse, marriage, family, parenting and pre-marital counseling. In addition, persons have sought help for bulimia, sexual abuse, grief and loss, infidelity, restoration to ministry, post-traumatic stress, spiritual warfare, job loss and adjustment, career, school problems, spiritual concerns, and various relationship issues.

Campbellsville Baptist Church, in partnership with other churches in the Campbellsville and Central Kentucky area, began this counseling ministry in July 2006 when Dr. Scott Wigginton

assumed the position of Minister of Counseling and Director of the newly formed Lighthouse Counseling Center. He currently provides 6-10 hours per week of counseling to individuals, couples, and families. To date, Lighthouse has provided almost 8000 hours of face-to-face counseling.

Counseling services are open to all persons in the community regardless of church affiliation. Referrals can be made by calling Dr. Wigginton or Ms. Brainard at (270) 465-8115 (Ext. 216). Fees are \$75 for persons referred by a local church. The "Lighthouse Fund" is a way for area churches, as well as other organizations and interested individuals, to tangibly care for persons in our community who need counseling but who could not otherwise afford it. Churches and other interested parties are encouraged to make a yearly donation to the fund to defray the costs of both their members and those from the community who need services. Checks may be sent to "Campbellsville Baptist Church Lighthouse Fund" and marked to the attention of Dr. Scott Wigginton.

The Lighthouse Counseling Ministry is possible because of generous support from Campbellsville Baptist Church, Taylor County Baptist Association, and other individuals, churches, and organizations. The Kentucky Baptist Convention partners with us at times in helping with pastors' and ministers' fees for counseling. Lighthouse also has a small endowment fund through the Kentucky Baptist Foundation that we hope will ultimately grow to provide help for any person, regardless of income, to have access to affordable and competent Christian counseling in the Central Kentucky area. If you or someone you know would like to contribute to this fund, please have them contact Dr. Wigginton.

Dr. Scott Wigginton serves in a full-time capacity as Professor of Pastoral Ministries & Counseling and Associate Director of the Marriage and Family Therapy Master's Program at Campbellsville University. A licensed marriage and family therapist, he served from 1993 through 2004 as Executive Director of LifeCare Counseling Center and Counseling Minister at Walnut Street Baptist Church in Louisville, Kentucky. Dr. Wigginton has been married to Elizabeth for almost 34 years and they are the proud parents of Auburn, Hope, and Caleb. In addition to his B.A. from Western Kentucky University, he has earned M.Div., Th.M., and Ph.D. degrees from the The Southern Baptist Theological Seminary and is a clinical Fellow and Approved Supervisor of the American Association for Marriage and Family Therapy. He is a member of the American Association of Christian Counselors and a clinical member of the American Group Psychotherapy Association (inactive), and a Clinical Fellow with the American Association of Pastoral Counselors (inactive). Besides counseling and teaching, Dr. Wigginton penned a family column for the Western Recorder, the weekly newspaper for the Kentucky Baptist Convention, from 2001 until 2019. Before coming to Campbellsville University, he taught adjunctively at The Southern Baptist Theological Seminary for almost 10 years and served full-time as Associate Professor and Chair of the Counseling Area at Boyce College for two years.

Whitney Brainard, a 2010 graduate of the Masters of Science in Counseling program at Campbellsville University, works alongside Dr. Wigginton as a professional counseling associate. She received her undergraduate degree through the University of the Cumberlands and is a licensed marriage and family therapist who is also a member of the American Association of Christian Counselors. A long-time active member of the Beacon Hill Baptist Church in Somerset, Kentucky, Ms. Brainard also offers counseling through Beacon of Hope Counseling Center at her home church.

Contact information for Dr. Wigginton and Ms. Brainard—CBC Work phone--270-465-8115 (ext. 216); <a href="mailto:sewigginton@campbellsville.edu">sewigginton@campbellsville.edu</a>; <a href="whitneybrainardcounseling@gmail.com">whitneybrainardcounseling@gmail.com</a>

# Campus Ministries Report Taylor County Baptist Association Annual Meeting September 15, 2019

The Office of Campus Ministries, being committed to integrity and love, seeks to nurture students toward maturity in Christ. The religious organizations include:

#### **Baptist Campus Ministry**

The Mission Statement for BCM is: Through dedicated prayer we will glorify God by building relationships, making disciples, and sharing the Gospel while serving others on our campus and throughout the world. For 2019-20 the theme is "Obedience, Not Perfection", based on Philippians 3:12.

Every student is invited to be a part of BCM regardless of denominational affiliation. Weekly ministries include:

The Vine - a worship experience held every Thursday at 8:30 p.m. in the Ransdell Chapel. Students construct and lead worship. The Vine is available to all students regardless of their denominational affiliation. Students who have no relationship with Jesus Christ are also welcome. The Vine also includes a variety of speakers from around the state of Kentucky. Last year they included:

- -The Campus Ministry staff
- -Blake Jessie, pastor of Greensburg Baptist Church
- -Trevor Barton, pastor of The Creek Church in London, KY
- -Montel Richardson, pastor of First Baptist Church, Campbellsville
- -Roger Palmer, director of Crossings Camps
- -Wesley Paul, evangelist
- -Jessie Eubanks, director of "Love Thy Neighborhood", Louisville
- -Jason Hood, youth minister at 3 Trees Church, Campbellsville
- -Jeff Shepherd, former UK basketball player
- -Jon Barron, church planter in Richmond, KY
- -Robby Speer, founder and director of Sports Reach

Gather 78 – large group/small group discipleship meeting every Monday from 7 p.m. until 8 p.m.

Small Group Discipleship – In addition to the Gather 78, a number of small groups are available for students to join. Groups may be gender-specific or mixed gender. Additional ministry opportunities include:

"Tuesday Night Live", the University's campus version of the long-running television program. TNL happens once per month.

Men's Ministry and Women's Ministry - students are tasked with planning gender-specific events which will enhance fellowship and discipleship within these groups. International's Ministry —working with the university's Center for Global Engagement to reach out to our international students seeking to include them in the life of the university. The BCM International Student coordinator, Katelyn Senesi, is currently holding a weekly bible study just for our internationals.

**Outreach Ministry** — Outreach/evangelism events to reach our campus and the Campbellsville/Taylor County area for Jesus Christ.

#### **Mission Trips**

There will be mission trip opportunities during break times in the academic year. Domestic trips may be available during Fall Break, Christmas Break and Spring Break. Look for international mission trips at Christmas Break, Spring Break, and in May following the end of the spring semester. During the 2018-19 academic year mission trips were taken to:

Arlington, TX - "Mission Arlington"

Panama City Beach, FL - Beach Reach

Central & southern FL - Women's Prison ministry, in cooperation with Sports Reach

Central & southern FL – Men's Prison ministry, in cooperation with Sports Reach

Ghana – worked with Great Mission International

Mexico – in cooperation with Buckner International

#### "CU Crew 1 and C U Crew 2"

For the summer of 2019 a second ministry team (now CU Crew 1 and CU Crew 2) was added. CU Crew 1 still traveled primarily through Kentucky leading/helping with Vacation Bible School, worship, and camp programs. While the CU Crew 2 has basically the same purpose, it also had as an underlying intent to help support those churches who have previously hosted one of our Church Outreach teams. For the summer of 2019 these teams saw 56 professions of faith

<u>Fellowship of Christian Athletes</u> (FCA) The purpose of the Fellowship of Christian Athletes is to present to athletes, coaches and all whom they influence, the challenge and adventure of receiving Jesus Christ as Savior and Lord, serving Him in their relationships and in the fellowship of the church. All interested student-athletes are welcome to participate.

#### Relationship to Church Outreach

Church Outreach teams are really an outgrowth and evolution of what used to be called "Revival Teams", which were a part of BCM. Currently, the director of Church Outreach, Jasmine Barnett, is also the Associate Campus Minister. Jasmine's primary task with Campus Ministries is coordinating our weekly worship experience, The Vine. She will also do weekly conferencing with two or three BCM Council members.

Another direct/indirect connection is the participation of many students in both areas. Students are not required to be a part of BCM in order to work with Church Outreach and viceversa.

One of the initiatives undertaken during the spring semester of 2019 was addressing how campus ministries could provide comparable ministry, specifically student-led worship, opportunities at regional campus sites. On April 1 Jasmine Barnett, Aron Neal (her Assistant in Church Outreach), and I traveled to Harrodsburg and Somerset to discuss this topic. In Harrodsburg we met with Kevin Maples, associate director and Fontez Hill, residence hall director. In Somerset we met with Angie Travis, director and Greg Gover, volunteer campus minister and local director of Fellowship of Christian Athletes. We talked about the dynamics at each location and decided we would do "trial run" worship experiences at each site.

We conducted our sample at Somerset on April 16. The optimum time was from 5:00 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. on a Tuesday. We provided the music leadership and Greg Gover contacted a local minister to speak. There were between thirty and thirty-five students in attendance. Angie and her team had arranged for students to enjoy a meal while the service was taking place

In Harrodsburg we had more time to work with so we planned a cookout followed by a service for Tuesday, April 23. Fontez arranged the meal. Again, we brought students from the main campus to lead in the singing while a local minister, actually the basketball coach for CU-Harrodsburg, spoke. Three were twenty to twenty-five students in attendance.

We considered student response in both locations to be good. Our desired outcome is that, at least initially, as the 2019-2020 academic year begins students from the main campus might drive to each campus and assist with a monthly worship experience. Each location would still utilize local personalities to speak.

#### **Student Involvement in Mission Trips**

Another subject we discussed at each location was the inclusion of regional students in mission trip opportunities. It was decided at both locations that students would be informed of mission trip possibilities and details. Participation would then be up to individual students working with specific team leaders to finalize details.

#### Chapel

Previously, I had gone to Harrodsburg to discuss their Chapel program with Tommy Valentine, a local pastor who was volunteering his time to construct a regular Chapel program for the campus. We looked over the, then unfinished, chapel area. It will serve the needs there very well. This program would be similar to the one offered on the main campus as it would be aimed at providing the campus family – students, faculty and staff- a regular opportunity to worship together. We discussed format and frequency among other things.

The Louisville campus developed a few years ago a Chapel program which meets its needs. However, Dave Walters – temporary supervising director of the Center for International Education on the main campus – and I did travel on April 12 to Louisville to meet with Mark Mann, CU-Louisville director and Kyle Post, Campus Crusade regional coordinator. We strategized how we might enable ministry to the more than 400 MSITM students who travel to Louisville every weekend for classes. That is a different 400 students every weekend over the course of a sixteen week semester. Here is a brief outline of our discussion:

#### Campbellsville Meeting

Mark - director Louisville Campus Exchange phone numbers Some guiding concepts are:

Don't hide their Christian aspect Students know it's Christian 51/54 associates are Christian

#### Ideas:

- Have partnered with churches (Ridgewood Baptist) provide free Indian food (or maybe American food) Friday evening (Campbellsville buys food, Hurstbourne serves and talks)
- Saturday evening Cricket tournament
- Hard to be interested in extracurricular
- Host program with churches? (Any churches in the area) 450 students/weekend
- Transportation: Uber/Lyft airport shuttles
- Who are local students involved in program
- Bibles in Hindi
- Trunk or Treat

- Indoor soccer
- Cricket
- Putt-putt
- Go carts
- Any Activities after dark

#### How can we invite other churches

- Huntsinger Lane Baptist
- Jeffersontown Baptist
- Ridgewood Baptist
- 1st Baptist Jeffersontown
- Southeast Christian Church (facilities)

Be careful which churches are involved

Send survey to ALL students asking about extracurricular activities

Group projects assigned and due next morning Currently most students at Dixie Highway, but transitioning to this campus.

95% Indian China, Nepal, Korean, Middle East, Provide place to pray for Muslim students

Fri/Sat/Sun (every 16 weeks)
Every weekend except Kentucky Derby, Thanksgiving, Christmas 8hrs/day classes
Groups called cohorts
Flying in from 47 different states
Attendance:

- 2016-238
- 2019-7122

TCBA Annual Meeting 15 Sep 2019

Report on the Russia Ministry

As we consider the direction of our ministries for the next year, I want to express my thanks for being able to represent and advocate for the ministry in Northwest Russia by our brother and colleague, Dr. Nickolai Syrovatko.

Nickolai has kept in touch with me as both a friend and a leader among his Christian brothers and sisters. He recently sent us a letter of report that contained 40 more photographs, which provided a close look at the impressive work being done in that area. It is a real blessing to have such a record of the ordinary Church fellowship and worship. He has used the long summer days for his very active schedule during the "white nights" and during the vacation from schools for the summer.

Nickolai has kept up an active summer with preaching and leading in several churches in the Northwest Russia region. He has preached, led training studies, held leadership programs in church and Sunday school development, and done extensive travel away from home. He does not have a car, and uses a very efficient public transportation program to travel, along with some help from other leaders who have a car.

Nickolai continues his writing ministry and has produced at least two new books in the past few months.

Nickolai reports that he has been able to continue using his card at the bank. Let us hope that process continues to go smoothly.

I want to commend the churches and the Christian sisters and brothers who contribute to this most effective and important ministry. It may well be the most significant outreach work we support as the Taylor County Baptist Association.

Respectfully offered,

Robert L. Doty (Bob)

# MISSION SCHOLARSHIPS AWARDED 2018-2019

NAME	CHURCH	LOCATION/WHEN	AMOUNT
1. DANA CAULK	C'VILLE BAPTIST	BELIZE - JAN 19-26	\$185
2. WILLIAM COX	C'VILLE BAPTIST	BELIZE - JAN 19-26	\$185
3. BRAD LAUER	C'VILLE BAPTIST	BELIZE - JAN 19-26	\$185
4. LORRI HARDY	C'VILLE BAPTIST	BELIZE - JAN 19-26	\$185
5 DONALD PATTON	C'VILLE BAPTIST	BELIZE - JAN 19-26	\$185
6.MADISON LAUER	C'VILLE BAPTIST SUMMER MISSIONS	PORTLAND, OREGON JUN1-AUG 1 GENERATION SEND (NAMB)	\$300

# TAYLOR COUNTY BAPTIST ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING SEPTEMBER 15, 2019 WMU DIRECTOR'S ANNUAL REPORT

Taylor County Baptist WMU is doing great. This year I was attended the KY Baptist WMU Annual Meeting in Bowling Green. Our Associational WMU Staff met several times to plan for our Taylor County Associational WMU Annual Meeting, we also met with the WMU directors in our Association referencing our Annual Meeting, which was held on August 17<sup>th</sup>, at Saloma Baptist Church with 47 in attendance. Our speaker this year was our new KY Baptist WMU Executive Director-Treasurer, Ms. Liz Encina. We had a wonderful meeting and are looking forward to what God has in store for us next year.

Our mission project for our annual meeting this year, was to aid Green River Memorial Church in collecting school supplies for the Campbellsville Independent, and Taylor County School Districts. We chose to collect glue sticks. We also used our Associational Eliza Broadus funds to purchase erasers for the schools. We collected and delivered 1,653 glue sticks, Green River Memorial purchased 1,380, with 10 churches participating, the total glue sticks were 3033, and we purchased, 15,000 end cap erasers.

We are again collecting backpacks for Eastern KY, and our send city, Cincinnati. Since KY Baptist started the backpack ministry in 2012, almost 6,000 spiritual decisions have been made. Many of those decisions were made by parents of the children receiving the backpacks. The KY Baptist and WMU goal this year is 10,000 backpacks. I believe some 44 boxes of backpacks were delivered to our collection point last year, plus some churches delivered their own to the collection point or to their mission. Our Associational Collection Point for backpacks is Salem Baptist Church, and the Collection date is October 25<sup>th</sup> from 3 P.M. – 6 P.M.

OUR COLLECTION POINT FOR THE SHOEBOX MINISTRY WILL BE AT SALEM BAPTIST CHURCH.

DATES AND TIMES WERE AVAILABLE ON THE REGISTRATION TABLE WHEN YOU REGISTERED THIS

AFTERNOON.

I trust you will continue your WMU work through your respective churches, and that we will have an even greater WMU year in 2020.

Respectfully Submitted,
Bonnie Langlois

# **Taylor County Baptist Association Proposed Budget 2019-2020**

	2018-2019	2019-2020
GENERAL FUND		
Associational Ministries	\$2,000.00	\$2,000.00
(To be allocated as needed by Executive Board)		
Mission Projects		
Support for Bekka Phillips	\$600.00	\$600.00
Counseling Ministry	\$1,200.00	\$1,200.00
Robert S. Clark Mission Scholarships	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00
Russia Missions	\$6,000.00	\$6,000.00
Crisis Pregnancy Center	\$500.00	\$500.00
Campus Ministries	\$200.00	\$200.00
Hispanic Baptist Bible Institute	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00
Go Tell Crusade	\$1,500.00	
Total	\$16,000.00	\$14,500.00
Administrative Team		
Bonding Fee	\$100.00	\$100.00
Workers' Compensation Insurance	\$350.00	\$350.00
Miscellaneous	\$500.00	\$500.00
Total	\$950.00	\$950.00
Office		
Equipment Repair and Replacement	\$300.00	\$300.00
Office Supplies	\$200.00	\$400.00
Postage	\$300.00	\$300.00
Telephone & Internet	\$1,200.00	\$1,800.00
Utilities	\$600.00	\$600.00
Western Recorder	\$200.00	
Total	\$2,800.00	\$3,400.00
TOTAL GENERAL ITEMS	\$21,750.00	\$20,850.00

### PERSONNEL

Secretary		
Salary	\$600.00	\$600.00
Total	\$600.00	\$600.00
Director of Missions Compensation		
Salary	\$6,920.00	\$6,920.00
Housing Allowance	\$12,300.00	\$12,300.00
Protection Coverage		
Annuity	\$2,400.00	\$2,400.00
Travel & Ministry		
Travel/Ministry/Convention Expense	\$1,500.00	\$1,500.00
Total DOM	\$23,120.00	\$23,120.00
TOTAL PERSONNEL	\$23,720.00	\$23,720.00
GRAND TOTAL	\$45,470.00	\$44,570.00



# The Hispanic Baptist Bible Institute Report to the Taylor County Baptist Association September 15, 2019 By Twyla Hernandez, President

The Hispanic Baptist Bible Institute began in 2005 in Kentucky when a group gathered to create a Bible Institute for training pastors and leaders for our Spanish-speaking Baptist churches in the commonwealth. Since 2014 the Taylor County Baptist Association has been partnering with us—for which we are extremely grateful!

From the time when the Institute began just fourteen years ago, God has expanded our ministry to several other states and countries. We currently are serving approximately 250 students in 11 centers in Kentucky, Alabama, and Cuba. Additionally, as of this year, we are offering classes by internet that reach additional students in Mexico and other states. We are also providing some logistical support for a small Institute in Guatemala.

In Kentucky, we have three centers: two in Louisville that offer different levels of study and different schedules as well as another center in Lexington. We have students who travel from around the state to attend classes in these centers—while also maintaining their secular jobs, ministries, and families. It takes a lot of dedication on behalf of our students and professors.

We also have six Institutes in Cuba. There is a movement of the Holy Spirit in Cuba, despite all of their political and economic struggles. New churches are planted almost daily in backyards, carports, and apartments. In fact, one pastor told me that it is almost impossible to find a church in Cuba that is not growing! Our role is to come alongside the Cuban churches and our fellow Christians to provide training for their leaders who are so deeply invested in living out the Great Commission. We also collect overthe-counter medicines such as Neosporin, Tylenol, pepto-bismol, etc. to take down to our pastors since it is almost impossible to find these in Cuba currently. If anyone would like to join us in this effort, please let me know.

Again, we are deeply thankful for the support of the Taylor County Baptist Association over these last five years and look forward to our continued collaboration. You are indeed our partners in fulfilling the Great Commission of "making disciples of all nations," and we value your partnership more than you will ever know. May God bless each church of the TCBA!

I make a motion to adopt the program for the Sixty Second Annual Meeting of the Taylor County Baptist Association as printed with any subsequent changes that may need to be made.

Motion seconded by Dr. James Jones .

After a welcome of guest and new pastors since last annual meeting being recognized from

the church roll call was done:

Roll Call:

Campbellsville Baptist Church Present

Eastside Baptist Church

Elkhorn Baptist Church Present

Fairview Baptist Church

Friendship Baptist Church Present

Good Hope Baptist Church Present

Green River Memorial Baptist Church

Liberty Baptist Church Present

Lowell Avenue Baptist Church Present

Meadowview Baptist Church Present

Mt. Gilboa Baptist Church

Mt. Roberts Baptist Church Present

Mt. Washington Baptist Church Present

Palestine Baptist Church Present

Pitman Valley Baptist Church

Pleasant Hill Baptist Church Present

Point Pleasant Lighthouse Baptist Church

Raikes Hill Baptist Church

Robinson Creek Baptist Church Present

Salem Baptist Church Present

Saloma Baptist Church Present

South Campbellsville Baptist Church

Yuma Baptist Church Present

With 15 of 23 churches of the association being represented, I move that all the presently registered messengers as well as those who would register later be seated as messengers at this session and the later sessions of this fall meeting. Motion seconded by John Smith.

## Time, place and preacher Committee report

My name is Jerry Smith and I am the Chairman of the Time, Place and Preacher Committee. Those serving on the committee with me are Bob Milby, Dyan Skaggs, Michael Goodwin, and John Smith. Brother Langlois sat in on our meeting as general consul.

# We make the following motion:

For the 2020 annual meeting of the Taylor County Baptist Association, we have arranged to meet at Meadowview Baptist Church on Sunday, September 13 at 4pm. We have asked Reverend Jimmy York, Pastor at Mount Washington Baptist Church, to give the annual sermon with Reverend Mike Woodrum, Pastor at Mount Roberts Baptist Church, as alternate.

### Taylor County Baptist Association Annual Meeting, September 15, 2019

We resolve to thank Bob Langlois, our area Director of Missions and the Taylor County Baptist Association, for offering our churches support and training in discipleship, evangelism, Bible study, worship and many other areas of church life.

We resolve to thank Drew Underwood for his leadership and guidance as our moderator this past year.

We resolve to thank Pastor Brian Rafferty and Elkhorn Baptist Church for hosting our 2019 Annual Associational meeting and supplying a wonderful meal.

We resolve to thank Drew Underwood for his leadership and guidance as our moderator this past year.

We resolve to be actively involved in the Cooperative Program with the KBC, supporting the Eliza Broadus, Annie Armstrong and the Lottie moon offerings.

We resolve to be training, equipping and sending out missionaries from our churches.

We resolve to love others as we love ourselves and to meet every need in their lives whether it be physical, financial, mental, or spiritual. We further resolve to be the light and salt to this world as commanded by God, to not forsake the gathering together for preaching, prayer, study and edification, that we can grow together as one church in Christ. Further resolving to pray for and witness to the lost of our community. We resolve to keep ourselves clean and healthy in mind, body and spirit through continual worship, prayer, and the study of God's Word.

We resolve to support the widows and care for the orphans as stated in James 1:27 Pure Religion and undefiled before God and the Father is this, to visit the fatherless and widows in their affliction, and to keep himself unspotted from the world.

We resolve to work together as one in Christ to pray against all ungodly activities that take place in Taylor County and Campbellsville, Kentucky. Further resolving to fight against drug use, alcoholism, crime, adultery, ungodly sexual relations, divorce and any other ungodly activity. Trusting in God by the power of the Holy Spirit to revive our churches, homes and community

with the plan God has for us. Further, we resolve to make Taylor County and Campbellsville a place where God is honored and served.

WHEREAS, within today's society much confusion abounds regarding gender to the point where social media platforms allow for as many as 50 categories of "gender identity," while parents and doctors allow children as young as five years of age to "choose" their own identity, as well as to delay puberty with the use of hormonal drugs, or to begin taking hormones in preparation of "gender reassignment" surgery; and some school teachers, counselors, and administrators are now encouraging children to explore their various "gender options" in order to help settle their "confusion." All this resulting in tragedy within our individual children's lives, and further chaos in society at large. <sup>1</sup>

THEREFORE, the Taylor County Baptist Association resolves to encourage its member churches, pastors and parishioners to preach the truth in love that "male and female He created them" (Gen 1:27 & Mat 19:4), and whenever possible to be encouragers of our Taylor County, and Campbellsville school teachers, principals, administrators, and school board members to enlighten children that each one is immutably created by God as a boy or a girl.

We further resolve to distribute paragraphs 6-11 of this motion as passed to every TCBA member church, and to the KBC and SBC respective resolutions committees.

Report from Resolutions Committee: Richard Treitz, and Michael Woodrum

Mulled (Mood

<sup>1</sup> See the report by the Family Research Council "A Parent's [and Church's] Guide to the Transgender Movement in Education" <a href="https://downloads.frc.org/EF/EF16I43.pdf">https://downloads.frc.org/EF/EF16I43.pdf</a>

### TAYLOR COUNTY BAPTIST ASSOCIATION DIRECTOR OF MISSIONS ANNUAL REPORT SEPTEMBER 15, 2019

I first of all want to express my appreciation to all of our TCBA churches and persons, who supported our association this calendar year, financially, by serving in the various rolls as officers, directors, etc.; by your attendance at Executive Board meetings, and its programs training events, and ministry.

The association is the churches, without which, we could not accomplish what we believe God is directing us to accomplish in and for the kingdom of God.

I also would like to welcome those who are the new pastors of our churches, and the present and recent new members of our TCBA churches. May each find in their service and ministry, true fulfilment, an expansion of relationships, and a love of and for the community of Taylor County.

This past year has experienced some noteworthy achievements, of which I will mention just a few for the sake of time, and hopefully for your undivided attention.

- A. We have surpassed last year's total financial receipts from our churches, and other supportive sources. We also had an increase in total baptisms from last year.
- B. Through the initiation and efforts of the Green River Memorial Baptist Church, we were able to provide school supplies for every student in the Campbellsville and Taylor County School Systems. Included with these school supplies were means for spiritual assistance and provision of Christian means to guide each one to knowing the message of the gospel of Jesus Christ.
- C. We updated some office items, a printer and computer, for greater efficiency of service.
- D. Our Web Page is available to all, with ease of access via: taylorcountybaptist.org. It lists every one of our churches, with a picture of the church, names of pastor/leader, phone, address, and email addresses. Additionally, the web page lists the various links with a calendar of events and other ministry sources.
- E. We are presently in the process of planning a REFOCUS evangelistic event for January 28, 2020. The Russell Creek/East Lynn Associations will be involved with us in this joint effort. The time and place of the REFOCUS event will be made know to all our churches as early as possible. We encourage every pastor and congregation to be supportive of this effort.

F. We have some free training kits here that are available for our churches in its outreach efforts. We have the "Who's Your One?" kit, the "3 Circles" training kit, the "REACH" training kit, and "Sharing Jesus Without Fear" DVD kit. Other additional material is available at our desk as well. We would like for every TCBA church to have a recorded baptism(s) on the next Annual Church Profiles for year 2020.

We will obtain any of these kits for our churches should the supply on hand run short. Please Take one of these with you today.

G. We as an association look forward to a fruitful and new year as we co-labor together here in Taylor County.

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob Langlois

Bob Langlois

Director of Missions